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REDUCTION OF BACKLOG IN CRIMINAL CASES 
 

The Government has arranged for a number of acting judges to be appointed, with a view to 

dealing with a backlog in criminal cases in the Supreme Court. 

 

The table below shows the number of first instance criminal cases awaiting finalisation at the 

end of 2014, 2015 and 2016.  It shows that the backlog problem has been getting worse.   

 
 31.12.14 31.12.15 31.12.16 

Hobart 194 177 228 

Launceston 110 137 143 

Burnie 66 61 86 

Total 370 375 457 

 

Extended and additional criminal sittings 

 

The following steps will be taken during 2017 for the purpose of dealing with a greater 

number of criminal cases: 

 

 Criminal sittings in Hobart and Launceston will generally be extended to five weeks, 

starting with the sittings that commences on 14 March 2017.  At least one judge will sit 

in crime during the fifth week of each sittings in Hobart and Launceston, while other 

judges hear appeals.  These arrangements are subject to their being sufficient cases to be 

dealt with. 

 The members of jury panels summoned to attend at the start of the third week of each 

sittings in Hobart and Launceston will be told to expect to have to attend the Court 

over a period of three weeks, not two weeks.  (This will not apply on 26 June 2017.) 

 During the July vacation (10 – 21 July 2017), provided there are sufficient cases to be 

dealt with, two judges will sit in crime in Hobart, and at least one judge will sit in crime 

in Launceston.  Extra jury panels will be summoned to attend in both cities on 10 July. 

 When convenient, a second judge will sit in crime in Launceston on an ad hoc basis.   

 In Burnie, the current arrangement is that each sittings is scheduled to last three weeks, 

but may be extended into a fourth week if there are cases to be disposed of.  This 

arrangement will continue. 

 

An amended Supreme Court Calendar 2017 is attached.
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Case management 

 

When appropriate, directions hearings will be convened in relation to criminal cases that 

have been pending for a long time, with a view to bringing those cases to a conclusion as 

soon as reasonably possible.  Primary responsibility for such directions hearings will be 

undertaken by Estcourt J in relation to Hobart matters, and by Brett J in relation to 

Launceston and Burnie matters. 
 

 

 

The Hon Alan Blow OAM 

Chief Justice 
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